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Locality Engagement Forum Meeting

Thursday 11th October 2018
Glasgow Kelvin College Haghill

Glasgow G31-3SR

Present 
Ann Souter (Chair) Morag Skinner, Mary Macpherson, Ruth Matheson, Jim Skinner, Janette Whitelaw, James Duncanson, J. Bell, Allison Lawson,  Lorraine Kennedy.

Tony Devine Community Engagement Officer.

Gary Dover Head of Planning and Strategy Children and Families 

Apologies 
Agnes Brisbane, George McGuiness, Flo Kennedy, Mary Ann Webster, Charlotte Levy, Marie Cairns, Nancy Humphries, John Ferguson.
Minutes of the Locality Engagement Forum 6th September 2018
Minute agreed with the following amendment that Mary Macpherson was the sole recipient of the Mary Barber award,
Item (2) Matters Arising
Members said they would like to mark the contribution made by Brian McNally it was agreed that they would circulate a card at the next meeting Ruth said that she frequently met Brian and would pass on the card along with the Forums good wishes.
Item (3) Glasgow Life Increase Charges response from Bob Peck Commercial Development Manager Glasgow Life 
Forum members discussed Bob Peck’s response summary of the main points from the discussion. 
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The members felt that there were alternative explanations to the ones stated in Bobs reply and they also expressed their disappointment that in their view the response did not address the main points made in the initial correspondence dated 14 August.
Forum members felt that the reason for the increase in those committing to full membership was due to the increased costs they would incur if they continued with their previous payment method. 
Forum members believe the reason for the greater levels of uptake can be explained by the fact the attendance figures being measured over a shorter time period.
Forum members felt that the reply was a standard corporate response which did not address the main points they had asked to be addressed in their original letter and e-mail.
Members requested that a second letter be sent to Glasgow Life asking if they intended monitoring take up of Leisure services and extending an invitation to them to attend a future Forum meeting. 
Item (4) Gary Dover Head of Planning and Strategy Children and Families provided feedback from the meeting held on the 27th September to identify a suitable site for the location of the Health and Social Care Hub 
Over the past few months consultants commissioned by the health board have been investigating a long list of potential sites. 
Staff and members of the public were given a presentation on the suitability of each location based on a number of factors.

People were split in to different workshops and asked to score each site.
The preferred option on the day was the former Parkhead Hospital site closely followed by the former Parkhead Bus Garage site.

Forum members felt the day went well and they learned a lot about the pre planning stage and various strengths and weaknesses of each proposal, a number of them changed their view on what was the best location based on the information presented to them on the day.  

Gary explained that the four sites will now be included in an options’ appraisal which would take into consideration the financial cost of developing each site along with a number of other factors. 
Item (5) Training session on Monday 29 October 2018 Time 10am till 12 noon  in Maryhill H & CC. 
The following members agreed to attend. 

Morag Skinner, Jim Skinner, James Duncanson, Allison Lawson, Lorraine Kennedy George McGuiness, John Ferguson. 
Item (6) Strategic Plan.

The Glasgow City Integration Joint Board (‘the IJB’) is required by 

statute to produce a Strategic Plan for health and social care within

Glasgow City.
Consultation Events will be held in the Royal Concert Hall covering four different areas of service provision.
6th November a.m. Strategic Planning Group Forum Members only 

23rd November a.m. Children’s Services 
29th of November p.m.Older Peoples Services, 
6th December a.m. Adult Services.  
Members were invited to suggest any specific service areas they would like the review to focus on community representatives in North West and South had proposed the following Service User suggestions.
· Young People and access to Mental Health services                                       

· Young people with disabilities – transition into adult services
· What more could we do to support early intervention/prevention

· Hospital Discharge and community support services 

· Being safe at home,   Isolation and Frailty Continuity of care

· Adult Services  Addition both drug and alcohol 
Any Other Business.
A Forum member informed the meeting that October was Breast Cancer awareness month and that there were a number of events being held across the city.   
Members discussed changing the format of meetings setting aside the first hour of the meeting for forum business and the second hour would be for presentations. Tony asked members to give consideration to officers who may have left home at 7.30am not returning home till 9pm or even later in the evening. After some discussion members felt it would be better to continue with the current practice of beginning presentations at 6.30pm and putting a time limit on presentations and question being completed by 7.30pm. They also agreed that it would improve the general running of the meeting if members spoke through the Chair.
Forum members expressing interest in Strategic Planning Events 

23 November (am) – Children’s Services 
Mary Macpherson, Lorraine Kennedy, J. Bell, George McGuiness, Allison Lawson. 
29 November (pm) – Older People’s Services

George McGuiness, Mary Macpherson, Lorraine Kennedy  

John Ferguson, Morag Skinner, Jim Skinner, James Duncanson 
6 December (am) – Adult Services 
Allison Lawson,  James Duncanson,  Mary Macpherson,  Lorraine Kennedy,  J. Bell,   George McGuiness,  Janette Whitelaw,   

North East Locality Forum Meeting dates for 2018 

18th January    22nd February    5th April   10th May   14th June

2nd August   6th September   11th October   15th November   
13th December. 
If you require any more information please contact Tony Devine.

Telephone 0141 277 7554 Mobile 0777 265 4641 tony.devine@ggc.scot.nhs.uk
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